

Mayor Fred Allyn November 17, 2021

Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339

RE: Southeastern Connecticut Regional Resources Recovery Authority (SCRRRA) Tipping Fees for FY 2023

Dear Mayor Allyn,

The Municipal Service Agreement between the Town and the Authority requires that the Authority establish a tip fee and notify the town of that tip fee, six months prior to the beginning of the fiscal year (FY 2023 – July 1, 2022, thru June 30, 2023).

Fiscal Year 2023 Fees MSW \$59.25 per Ton (+\$1.25 from 2022)

This increase represents the first tip fee increase since 2004, and is in reaction to rising solid waste disposal costs in

The State of CT. Already existing constraints on the State's solid waste disposal capacity are being further exasperated by the planned closure of the Hartford trash facility in June of 2022. This is driving significant cost increases statewide.

In addition, the Authority will continue to provide the following services at no cost for fiscal year 2023:

- Curbside Mixed Recycling
- Wood grinding & Chip removal
- > Hazardous waste collection and disposal (Including Municipal collections)
- Paper Shredding
- > Electronic waste removal from town transfer stations, schools & municipal buildings
- > Alkaline Batteries removal from town transfer stations
- > Freon removal from town transfer stations
- > Fluorescent bulb removal from town transfer stations, schools & municipal buildings
- > Tire removal from town transfer stations
- Propane removal from town transfer stations
- > Testing of Oil Collections for PCBs at town transfer stations
- Removal of Oil, Oil Filters, Antifreeze, and oily debris from town transfer stations & highway garages



If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me.

Regards,

David W. Aldridge Executive Director

Cc: SCRRRA Representatives and Alternates